
 

Week 4 – Term 4 – 2010 
 
Message from the Principal 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The term is ploughing on and the activity at 
INPS is heating up! 

 
Captains and Vice Captains for 2011: 
Some 16 Year 5 students have nominated 

themselves to be in the running for captain or 
vice captain 2011. We have a big Year 5 by 
INPS standards (35 students) and the 

majority of them would make fine captains. It 
is going to be a tough election. 
 

This year students are not permitted to lobby 
for votes. Any student who does so will have 
their candidature disqualified.  

 
The 16 candidates will present a speech at 
the school assembly on Thursday 18th Nov. 

The speech is not to be longer than 60 
seconds and students are not permitted to 
make wild promises (we will leave these to 

real politicians). On Friday 19th Nov every 
student will be allowed one vote for one girl 
candidate and one vote for one boy 

candidate. The teachers will also vote and 
their votes are weighted (x 5).  
 

New Permanent Teacher and a Reading 
Recovery teacher for 2011 I have begun 
the process of seeking a new permanent 
teacher. Ms De Britt, Ms Attard and I will be 

on the selection panel. This teacher will 
replace Ms Morgan, who, I am pleased to 
announce has been contracted to be our 

Reading Recovery teacher in 2011 & 2012. 
Ms Morgan will work for half a week with four 
Year 1 students (yet to be chosen) while she 

undergoes her training.  

 
 
 
 

This is a terrific development for our school 
and will be of tremendous assistance to the 
students selected to be in the program. 

 
Selective High School Applications If 
your child is in Year 5 this year and you wish 

them to try out for a selective high school 
placement for 2012, please see me for an 
application. 

 
These applications must be back to me by 
19th November.  

  
  
Dates to Remember  
 

4th Nov Thur: Assembly 

4th Nov Thur: Kindy Orientation 9.10/11am 

11th Nov Thur: Kindy Orientation 9.10/11am 

12th Nov Fri: Gala Day 

18th Nov Thur: Kindy Orientation 9.10/11am 

22nd Nov Mon: Zone Awards Night 

24th Nov Wed: K/1J & K/1Q to Zoo 

24th Nov Wed 6.15pm: P&C AGM 

6th Dec Mon: Year 6 Farewell 

8th Dec Wed: Gold Award winner’s party 

9th Dec Thur: Presentation Day 

13th Dec Mon: Student reports handed out 

14th Dec Tue: Whole school bowling day 

15th Dec Wed: LAST SCHOOL DAY of 2010 
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School Banking 
 
Don’t forget school banking is now running 
each Wednesday morning before school at 
the front office.  
 
Many Thanks 
Marilyn and Cathy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Coles Sports for Schools 
 
The Coles vouchers have now ended and 
what a great response we have had, last 
count was 9,800 and we still have more to 
collect.  Please send in any vouchers you 
may still have by this Friday, 5th November. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
P&C News 
  
The AGM will be held on Wednesday 24th November at 6.15pm. We will be providing a light meal for 
parents and children who are attending. 
  
All committee positions will be open for nomination. I urge all parents to consider taking on one of these vital 
positions. It is your chance to be involved with your child's school and in their education. The P&C cannot 
survive without the involvement of the parents who are willing to take on these positions. 
  
Normal meetings are held Week 3 and Week 7 of each term and alternate between day and night meetings. 
  
P&C Positions 
  
President - Chairs meetings, assists in matters concerning or pertaining to the parent body, assists in all 
fundraising activities to the best of their ability. 
  
Vice Presidents - 2 positions - Chairs the meetings in the absence of the president, organise and assists in 
all fundraising activities to the best of their ability. 
  
Secretary - Takes minutes at meetings, keeps attendance records, collects mail from office, presents mail to 
recipients, assists in all fundraising activities to the best of their ability. 
  
Treasurer - Keeps up to date records of all money transactions, writes and signs cheques along with 
another committee member, present account details including income and expenditure at meetings, assists 
in all fundraising activities to the best of their ability. 
  
Canteen Manager - Organises volunteers to work in canteen, orders stock, organise any maintenance 
needed in canteen, assists in all fundraising activities to the best of their ability. 
  
Canteen Treasurer - Keeps up to date records of all money transactions pertaining to the canteen and 
uniforms. writes and signs cheques along with another committee member, assists in all fundraising activities 
to the best of their ability. 
  
Uniform Manager - Orders uniforms, keeps records of stock levels, keeps uniform stocks in an organised 
manner, helps new parents to the school organise the uniforms needed, assist in all fundraising activities to 
the best of their ability. 
  
If you would like further information on any of these positions, please contact one of the current committee 
members and they will assist you. 
  
Thank you 
Jenny Collins 
P&C President 
 



 

 


